# OTHS BOOSTER CLUB MEETING

### **September 11, 2019**

President Julie Angus called the meeting to order with 34 members in attendance. The minutes were approved by Ginny Phillips and seconded by Mollie Nagle. Debbie Heimsoth read thank you notes received from 2019 Booster Club scholarship award recipients Matt Mezel and Natalie Tabor. The treasurer's report was presented by Bill Vogel. It was approved by Ginny Phillips and seconded by Christy Ovanic.

### **COMMITTEE REPORTS**

**PIRATES INVADE THE BALLROOM** (**Debbie Heimsoth, Lori Graham**) PIB was held Saturday September 7. As always, it is a fun and enjoyable event! Debbie Heimsoth reported \$6130 in tickets were sold (vs. \$5890 in 2018). \$2493 was collected in canister "voting" (vs. \$3561 in 2018). After deducting \$1354 in expenses, PIB raised \$7249for the booster club. Student participation was equivalent 2019 vs. 2018, but is still down compared to previous years. Brief discussion was had whether or not to continue this event going forward. Feedback was given by Alaina Weatherford, ensemble choreographer. Alaina noted it is still challenging to get kids to commit to summer practices despite signing on to do so.

**PIRATE CHEST (Devon Henson, Ann Waddell)** Julie Angus stated that approximately \$16,000 has been turned in to date. This is about on track to reaching a \$25,000 goal. The final deadline for tickets to be turned in is 9/27. The drawing will take place during the Homecoming football game on 10/4. Cindy & Chris Snyder will sell tickets during the Homecoming game. Debbie Knoll and Kim Ruhland agreed to plan a VIP night (end zone party) on 10/4 for businesses that donated +\$250.

**MEMBERSHIP** (Ginny Phillips) Ginny reported we have 97 current members! This is great news as we only had 123 total last year. The football program, which will include current member names, is being printed. All future registrant's names will be added to the 2019-2020 basketball program.

**SPIRIT WEAR (Staci Horner, Tiffany Ditchfield)** The ability to capture credit card sales using 'Square' is awesome!! We had 21 cc sales on Red/White Night and 23 cc sales during the first home game. There has been no complaint regarding the \$2 transaction fee. Staci reported there are 129 pre-orders of Homecoming shirts. Shirts are \$10 and will also be sold during lunch hours Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday of Homecoming week.

**WEBSITE** ( **Christy Ovanic**) Christy reported the website, ohsboosterclub.org, is alive and working! The capability to accept credit card payments for membership application is still "under construction."

**FOOTBALL 50/50 (Lisa Fahrion)** Julie reported that Lisa has filled volunteer slots for 50/50 during the (4) home football games.

**Football Concession (Courtney Nixon)** Courtney reported she has had patrons ask if the concession stand now accepts credit cards because of the credit card capability over in spirit wear! Maybe something to consider at a later date.

#### OFFSEASON ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS

**STEAK DINNER** Julie still seeking people to chair this event! The Knights of Columbus has been reserved for 10/14/20. There are subcommittees already in place (baskets, ticket sales, food). ANYONE interested should contact Julie.

**SCHOLARSHIP** plans are in the works to fill the "open chair people" positions

# ATHLETIC DIRECTOR'S REPORT (Mike Cooper) Mike opened the floor for coaches requests.

Sport	Item/Service	Amount	Approved	Seconded
Football	10 shoulder pads	\$1,500	yes	
Coach Gross				
Boys Basketball	18 shooting shirts	\$1,476	yes	
Coach Cooper				
Poms	Guest choreographer	Up to	yes	
Coach Weatherford		\$2,700		
AD	Uniforms – football,	\$10,000	yes	
Mike Cooper	cc, girls track			
AD	Awards from Neff	\$2,325	yes	
Mike Cooper				
AD	HUDL	\$1,500	yes	
Mike Cooper	subscription			
AD	I8 Conference sign	\$1,220	yes	
Mike Cooper	in Kingman			
AD	NFHS Cameras	\$5,000	yes	
Mike Cooper				
AD	AED Defibrillator	\$2,000	yes	
Mike Cooper				
TOTAL		\$27,721	Susie Walsh	Natalie Alexander

#### **NEW BUSINESS**

Paint the Pirate will be Sunday September 29, 2019. Tim Trumbo has agreed to "refresh" the drawing. Members signed up to paint. This is an adults only event.

Julie Angus will reach out to Student Council, the cheer team as well as the pom team regarding school decorations for Homecoming week.

Juli Stillwell commented on behalf of a group of football moms that take it upon themselves to create and hang photo signs for the varsity players as well as provide supplies and create the "root, hog or die" and other Pirate 'fence decorations' at the football field. For \$20 they (Dawn Wilson) are currently offering to stencil an "O" on your driveway. Funds raised will go towards their efforts for the football team.

Julie Angus mentioned the OHS t-shirt quilt is completed. Details regarding raffle tickets is forthcoming.. The winning ticket will be drawn on a yet to be determined date during basketball season.

The meeting was adjourned and approved by Bill Vogel and seconded by Mollie Nagle.

\*The next meeting will be October 8, 2019 at 7:00pm.

Respectfully submitted, Debbie Heimsoth